Natural Sciences Chairs Council

April 8, 2015

1:00pm – 3:06 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: M. Greer, B. Stanley, P. Williams, T. Rizzo, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Schultz, M. Chao, K. Voigt, R. Smith
, L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for March 25, 2015 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. McGill announced that an offer is being sent out today for Geological Sciences.

· Drs. Dixon, Rizzo, Schultz and Stanley reported that they successfully hired new faculty members.

· Dr. Greer reported that finalists for faculty position are underway.
b. Announcements from administration
· Strategic planning: the next strategic planning Town Hall meeting will take place on Thursday, May 7, 2015, from 1:00-3:30pm in the San Manuel Student Union. The next open forum will be on April 15, 2015 from 3-4pm in the Obershaw Dining Room. 

· The PAES recruiting event will be held on April 25.

· Conversations about general education learning outcomes will be held on April 22 and 23 from noon to 2:00pm (location TBA).

· Additional section requests for spring are due April 24, 2015. Please send to the Dean and copy Dr. Williams and Ms. Smith.
3) Discussion Items:
a. ITS (VP Sudhakar) – VP Sudhakar gave a PowerPoint presentation showcasing ITS and the services it offers to the campus community. The presentation included recent accomplishments and ongoing projects. He then answered questions that the chairs had and took notes on suggestions that were made. The different areas of ITS include:

i. Technology Operations and Customer Service

ii. Academic Technologies and Innovation

iii. Administrative Computing and Business Intelligence

iv. Information Security and Emerging Technologies

v. Project Management

b. Staff Evaluations (Rebecca Christopher) – Ms. Christopher was unable to attend.
c. Development Update (Duke Graham) – No report.
d. Assessment Update – The Associate Dean gave the following update for Dr. Hovannesian:

i. PAES Event, April 25, 8:30am-1pm.  Further information will be emailed shortly.  All departments have provided the names of volunteers to assist with the event (THANK YOU).
ii. Winter assessment information upload into TaskStream is underway.  Departments are encouraged to contact Audrey for assistance. 
iii. Faculty Credential information needs to be updated and current in TaskStream.  Dean’s Office support is available.  Faculty may submit current CV’s to Audrey by May 15th or may update their

own information in TaskStream.

iv. CNS Assessment Retreat. Dr. Hovannesian is seeking feedback on the idea of such a retreat. The departments would participate in a late May half-day retreat which would include:

· An overview of the CNS assessment structure

· Department assessment examples
· Assessment work sessions.  Three rounds of within-department and cross department collaborative work sessions 
· The product of the retreat will be a narrative overview of departmental annual assessment activities already due June 15, 2015.  

e. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported that advising for summer 2015 will begin on April 27 and priority registration will begin on May 4. The class schedule has been published and is available on line for fall 2015. Advising for fall 2015 begins on May 11 and priority registration begins on May 21. As of today, the college is at 103% of target for spring and the university is at 100% of target. Dr. Williams announced that the dean suggests that the departments send out summer information to their students to heighten awareness of summer session.

f. College faculty awards – The chairs nominated and selected the faculty award recipients for excellence in teaching, scholarly activities and research and service for the 2014-15 AY. 
g. Cost of leaves – Dr. Williams asked the departments how they are managing financially with the various leaves: sabbaticals, DIPs, LWOP and FMLA and if there are any issues. A discussion followed. 
h. Faculty searches 2015-16 – The chairs were asked to submit requests for replacement and new positions along with the rationale for each to the dean by May 4, 2015. 

4) Other: 

Online Courses - Dr. Williams asked if there were any departments that were offering any fully online courses. Chemistry & Biochemistry, and Health Science each reported that they have one online course.
Title IX – Dr. Williams reminded the chairs that almost all faculty and staff are considered to be mandated reporters and that training will be forthcoming.
�, L. Lewis





